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any educational activity, any provision 
of medical or other services and any fi-
nancial aid to individuals incident to 
the program. 

(d) Where Federal financial assist-
ance is provided to assist in the presen-
tation of artistic and cultural produc-
tions to the public, assurances will be 
required that such productions will not 
be presented before any audience which 
has been selected on a discriminatory 
basis. 

(e) A recipient may not take action 
that is calculated to bring about indi-
rectly what this part forbids it to ac-
complish directly. Thus, a State, in se-
lecting projects to be supported 
through a State agency, may not base 
its selections on criteria which have 
the effect of defeating or substantially 
impairing accomplishment of the ob-
jectives of the Federal financial assist-
ance as respects individuals of a par-
ticular race, color, or national origin. 

(f) In some situations even though 
past discriminatory practices have 
been abandoned, the consequences of 
such practices continue to impede the 
full availability of a benefit. If the ef-
forts required of the applicant or re-
cipient under § 1110.6(d) to provide in-
formation as to the availability of the 
program or activity, and the rights of 
beneficiaries under this regulation, 
have failed to overcome these con-
sequences, it will become necessary for 
such applicant or recipient to take ad-
ditional steps to make the benefits 
fully available to racial and nation-
ality groups previously subjected to 
discrimination. This action might take 
the form, for example of special ar-
rangements for obtaining referrals or 
making selections which will insure 
that groups previously subjected to dis-
crimination are adequately served. 

(g) Even though an applicant or re-
cipient has never used discriminatory 
policies, the services and benefits of 
the program or activity it administers 
may not in fact be equally available to 
some racial or nationality groups. In 
such circumstances an applicant or re-
cipient may properly give special con-
sideration to race, color, or national 
origin to make the benefits of its pro-
gram more widely available to such 
groups, not then being adequately 
served. For example, where a univer-

sity is not adequately serving members 
of a particular racial or nationality 
group, it may establish special recruit-
ment policies to make its program bet-
ter known and more readily available 
to such group, and take other steps to 
provide that group with more adequate 
service. 

[38 FR 17991, July 5, 1973, as amended at 68 
FR 51383, Aug. 26, 2003] 

§ 1110.6 Compliance information. 

(a) Cooperation and assistance. The re-
sponsible Endowment official shall, to 
the fullest extent practicable, seek the 
cooperation of recipients in obtaining 
compliance with this part and shall 
provide assistance and guidance to re-
cipients to help them comply volun-
tarily with this part. 

(b) Compliance reports. Each recipient 
shall keep such records and submit to 
the responsible Endowment official 
timely, complete and accurate compli-
ance reports at such times, and in such 
form and containing such information, 
as the responsible Endowment official 
may determine to be necessary to en-
able him to ascertain whether the re-
cipient has complied or is complying 
with this part. In the case in which a 
primary recipient extends Federal fi-
nancial assistance to any other recipi-
ent, such other recipient shall also sub-
mit such compliance reports to the pri-
mary recipient as may be necessary to 
enable the primary recipient to carry 
out its obligations under this part. 

(c) Access to sources of information. 
Each recipient shall permit access by 
the responsible Endowment official or 
his designee during normal business 
hours to such of its books, records, ac-
counts, and other sources of informa-
tion, and its facilities as may be perti-
nent to ascertain compliance with this 
part. Where any information required 
of a recipient is in the exclusive posses-
sion of any other agency, institution or 
person and this agency, institution or 
person shall fail or refuse to furnish 
this information, the recipient shall so 
certify in its report and shall set forth 
what efforts it has made to obtain the 
information. 

(d) Information to beneficiaries and 
participants. Each recipient shall make 
available to participants, beneficiaries, 
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and other interested persons such in-
formation regarding the provisions of 
this part and its applicability to the 
program for which the recipient re-
ceives Federal financial assistance, and 
make such information available to 
them in such manner, as the respon-
sible Endowment official finds nec-
essary to apprise such persons of the 
protections against discrimination as-
sured them by the Act and this part. 

[38 FR 17991, July 5, 1973, as amended at 68 
FR 51384, Aug. 26, 2003] 

§ 1110.7 Conduct of investigations. 
(a) Periodic compliance reviews. The re-

sponsible Endowment official shall 
from time to time review the practices 
of recipients to determine whether 
they are complying with this part. 

(b) Complaints. Any person who be-
lieves himself or any specific class of 
individuals to be subjected to discrimi-
nation prohibited by this part may by 
himself or by a representative file with 
the responsible Endowment official a 
written complaint. A complaint must 
be filed not later than ninety days 
from the date of the alleged discrimi-
nation, unless the time for filing is ex-
tended by the responsible Endowment 
official. 

(c) Investigations. The responsible En-
dowment official will make a prompt 
investigation whenever a compliance 
review, report, complaint, or any other 
information indicates a possible failure 
to comply with this part. The inves-
tigation should include, where appro-
priate, a review of the pertinent prac-
tices and policies of the recipient, the 
circumstances under which the possible 
noncompliance with this part occurred, 
and other factors relevant to a deter-
mination as to whether the recipient 
has failed to comply with this part. 

(d) Resolution of matters. (1) If an in-
vestigation pursuant to paragraph (c) 
of this section indicates a failure to 
comply with this part, the responsible 
Endowment official will so inform the 
recipient and the matter will be re-
solved by informal means whenever 
possible. If it has been determined that 
the matter cannot be resolved by infor-
mal means, action will be taken as pro-
vided for in § 1110.8. 

(2) If an investigation does not war-
rant action pursuant to paragraph 

(d)(1) of this section, the responsible 
Endowment official will so inform the 
recipient and the complainant, if any, 
in writing. 

(e) Intimidatory or retaliatory acts pro-
hibited. No recipient or other person 
shall intimidate, threaten, coerce, or 
discriminate against any individual for 
the purpose of interfering with any 
right or privilege secured by section 601 
of the Act or this part, or because he 
has made a complaint, testified, as-
sisted, or participated in any manner 
in an investigation, proceeding, or 
hearing under this part. The identity of 
complainants shall be kept confiden-
tial except to the extent necessary to 
carry out the purposes of this part, in-
cluding the conduct of any investiga-
tion, hearing, or judicial proceeding 
arising thereunder. 

§ 1110.8 Procedure for effecting com-
pliance. 

(a) General. If there appears to be a 
failure or threatened failure to comply 
with this part, and if the noncompli-
ance or threatened noncompliance can-
not be corrected by informal means, 
compliance with this part may be ef-
fected by the suspension or termi-
nation of or refusal to grant or to con-
tinue Federal financial assistance or by 
any other means authorized by law. 
Such other means may include, but are 
not limited to, (1) a reference to the 
Department of Justice with a rec-
ommendation that appropriate pro-
ceedings be brought to enforce any 
rights of the United States under any 
law of the United States (including 
other titles of the Act), or any assur-
ance or other contractual undertaking, 
and (2) any applicable proceeding under 
State or local law. 

(b) Noncompliance with § 1110.4. If an 
applicant fails or refuses to furnish an 
assurance required under § 1110.4 or 
otherwise fails to comply with that 
section, Federal financial assistance 
may be refused in accordance with the 
procedures of paragraph (c) of this sec-
tion. The Endowment concerned shall 
not be required to provide assistance in 
such a case during the pendency of the 
administrative proceedings under such 
paragraph, except that such Endow-
ment shall continue assistance during 
the pendency of such proceedings 
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